Committee on Academic Programs

Minutes – February 27, 2008
Present: John McCarty, Amanda Norvell, Juda Bennett, James Boatwright, Barbara Strassman, Brian Skwarek, Cathy Liebars, Carlos Alves, Colleen Perry, Clair Lindberg
I. 
Welcome & Approval of Minutes

Amanda Norvell opened the meeting.  The minutes of the Feb. 13 meeting were reviewed and approved.
II. Graduation with Honors

Charge:
 The Steering Committee requested that the Committee on Academic Programs reexamine this policy and consider adding the following statement to the existing policy.  “Credits earned through a TCNJ-approved international or off-campus program may be counted toward the 16 required resident units; however, grades for international courses are not calculated in students’ GPAs.”  

Also, to reflect the fact that the College no longer issues separate Honors Certificates, the last line of the existing policy would also be changed to read, “Once final, cumulative GPAs are computed and verified, honors awarded will be indicated on students’ transcripts and diplomas.”

CAP considered the suggested revision of current policy outlined above carefully.  After much deliberation and consultation, CAP voted unanimously to leave the policy as it stands currently rather than revising it as suggested.  In the discussions, a number of issues were raised. The major concerns with the suggested revision were: 

1) The fact that a student could earn TCNJ Honors having earned less than 16 course units of graded TCNJ courses is a major concern.  The current policy that already allows a student to earn TCNJ Honors with half of their total college course grades counting toward the requisite GPA seems generous.  For many students, the first two years of college are the most challenging, and students who do not transfer into TCNJ do not have the ability to abandon their grades from these two critical years.  

2) The suggested revision does not set a lower limit for the number of “ungraded” courses that could be considered.  It might be possible for a student to study abroad for an entire academic year, and thus that student would only have 8 “TCNJ graded course units”.

3) The revision would allow students in “TCNJ-approved international or off-campus programs” to benefit from this proposed change in policy.  However, students who study abroad or participate in experiences that do not fall under these strict guidelines would not receive this waiver.  CAP feels that the suggested revision in policy would set up an inequitable system.

III. Process for Approving Changes to Programs and Curricula
CAP received the following charge from Steering:

The Steering Committee asks that the Committee on Academic Programs recommend policies and procedures to institute a system for approving and reporting program and curricular changes, including both undergraduate and graduate.  In doing so, CAP should also consider the potential for an expanded role for GPC.  In proceeding, CAP is asked to devise a procedure that should sustain and enrich TCNJ’s culture of assessment as well as determine and address any effects of curricular or course change on other school or departmental programs.  

The charge has been discussed; seeking appropriate outreach to stakeholders regarding this issue.
IV. Blind and Visually Impaired Programs

CAP received the following request from Steering:

The Steering Committee forwarded proposals for a Post-master's program for teachers of the blind and visually impaired and for an MAT option for teachers of the blind and visually impaired.  These have already have been reviewed and recommended by the Dean of the School of Education and by the Graduate Programs Committee.  Additionally, they have received support from the Interim Provost.  The Steering Committee asks CAP to review these materials and make a recommendation at its earliest convenience.

Recommendation:
CAP discussed these two programs at the meeting and both were unanimously endorsed.
